Sandgate Parish Council
Minutes of Finance Committee meeting

held on 27th May 2011 at 10 00 am

Present :
Cllr N Bliss
Chairman


Cllr R Bliss
Chairman, Sandgate Parish Council


Cllr J Holben
Vice Chairman, Sandgate Parish Council


Cllr T Prater
Sandgate Parish Council 

· Apologies

None required.
· Declarations of interest
There were none.

· Minutes of the last meeting

These were approved and signed by the Chairman.

· Bank reconciliation 2010/2011
The present bank reconciliation and budget were examined by the new Finance Committee and agreed.

It was noted that we would make some changes to the spreadsheet to allow greater visibility of forecasted and actual spend, with added columns where necessary (eg. if we take over the Green Spaces we would need a more transparent way of monitoring the finances pertaining to this). 

· Budget 2011/2012
Some small change in priorities were discussed and noted amongst which: it is now evident that Sandgate Community Trust will not be able to take on the Lease/Freehold for Sandgate green spaces due to issue with providing surety. This gives the Parish Council another chance to re-evaluate the potential for exploiting these lovely areas for residents benefit in terms of enhancing the green areas and perhaps gaining the opportunity to raise revenue.
 Although the Interreg Funding Bid was not successful we will still be able to go ahead with provision of a new MUGA and other play and recreation items on Military Road Rec as the DeHaan element of the Interreg Bid will still be made available to us. The PC will also continue to ring fence the amount of funding it had previously committed to the project.

There were many smaller items noted here:

Auditor to be asked for advice on the need to re-value the Chairmans chains of office which is currently stored in Sandgate Caste for convenience -  and any other PC assets that may need to be evaluated.
Consideration to be given to new safe storage for Chairmans chains of office.

PC technology was discussed and TP agreed to chat to parish clerk about PC technology needs so that potential new technology spend can be identified.

The risk register should be updated.

Existing and new sea front notice boards should be rationalised to reduce clutter.

Ask auditor if PCSO payment is ‘staffing cost’ – for clarity.

These matters take into account small adjustments to the budget and for the coming year should continue to result in a continuing surplus of approximately one year’s precept. 
· AOB
None.
· Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting to be arranged in due course.
The meeting closed at 12pm.

